BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in Parish Hall, Westbrook

On Wednesday 20th February 2002 at 7.30pm
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*
denotes Councillor present

Also present:


A Riley (Clerk to the Council)





PC D Ellison (Community Police)





J Sawyer (Warrington Guardian)

Part 1

1. Apologies
Apologies had been received from Cllr T Cross, Cllr G Cross, Cllr S Hamel and Cllr S Cawley.

2.
Community Policing
PC D Ellison spoke about the extra funding that had been made available through the Rural Grants Fund. New statistics show that reported incidents of anti-social behaviour in the Burtonwood area have dropped by two thirds.


Cllr T Marsland asked about an issue that had been raised at the last meeting regarding a racially motivated incident. A discussion followed and it was agreed that, although there may have been an individual incident, this was not representative of the area. 


Cllr B Cawley informed that police representative that he reported a youth riding a motorcycle, without a helmet, on the pavement. The report was via the telephone and Cllr B Cawley was given the impression that the police were unable to intervene and therefore uninterested in the problem. 


PC D Ellison explained that the call would have gone through to a centralised call centre and that members of the public can ask to speak to a supervisor if they are unhappy with the response that they receive.

Agreed: the Clerk to write to Sgt Buckley highlighting the incident and the Parish Council's disappointment in the lack of response to the incident.


Cllr S Rotherham spoke about the problem of parking outside Burtonwood Primary School. Many of the parents dropping off their children park on the pavement. Although the police have previously patrolled the area as a deterrent once the patrols stop the parking starts.


PC D Ellison explained that police resources are limited and it would be impossible to have a police presence at all primary schools. Cllr T O'Neill outlined the measures that the Borough Council has implemented to try and combat this problem - safer routes to school, the transport policy. Cllr S Rotherham agreed to look into the matter further on behalf of the school.


Cllr T O'Neill asked about the recent problems at Burtonwood Community Centre. PC D Ellison did not have any updated information but agreed to investigate the matter further and report back.

3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting (16.1.02)
The minutes were agreed and signed.

4.
Matters Arising
4.1 Item 2  - Newborough Close
An objection to the application had been made by the Parish Council and both Ward Councillors for the area.

4.2 Item 5.1 - Colne Road
The residents of Colne Road had requested a white line to be painted to stop vehicles parking in certain areas. Cllr J Joyce was investigating the matter further.

4.3 Item 5.2 - Youth Service
Cllr T O'Neill explained that he was trying to set up a meeting with Ms L Brewin and Mr N Cooper, Warrington Borough Council, to discuss the future of the Youth Centre.

4.4
Item 10.2 - Ladywood Road


The issue of fireworks being set off at inappropriate times and locations is due to be discussed at the Community Safety Meeting on 14th March. Ms F Quinlan has agreed to report back to the Clerk.

5.
Correspondence

· Warrington Borough Council - 
proposed stopping up of part of Europa Blvd

· Warrington Borough Council - 
Meeting of Reference Group 

(26/2/02 at 6pm in Committee Room 1)

· Various -



Objections to Newborough Close application

· Warrington Borough Council -
Planning Officer at Parish Council Meetings

· Agenda 21 Waste Group
-
Minutes of meeting

· Cheshire Community Council -
Best Kept Village 2002

· Warrington Borough Council -
Parish Council Partnership Meeting

· Police Forum -


Minutes from 5.2.02

6. Planning

Cllr T O'Neill informed the Council that members would be making a site visit to site proposed for Coal Bed Methane Drilling in Burtonwood.

There were no objections to any applications.

7.
Accounts
Deferred to next meeting - bank statements had not been received.

8.
Any Other Business

8.1 Cllr T Marsland - Various - Kingswood
Mr and Mrs Flood, Westbrook had raised a number of local issues through Cllr t Marsland.

Agreed: The Clerk to invite Mr and Mrs Flood to attend the next full meeting.

8.2 Cllr J Joyce - Chapelford
Cllr J Joyce informed the Council that Burtonwood Road will be closed as a through road as soon as the development starts.

8.3 Cllr T O'Neill - Grant Applications
Cllr T O'Neill informed the Council that Burtonwood has no bus access to Warrington after 7pm which excluded residents from attending night classes. The Parish Council has made a bid to the Coalfields Regeneration Trust to subsidies a bus route over a three year period.

8.4 J Sawyer - New Postcodes
Mr J Sawyer spoke about the Royal Mails recent press release about the possible changes to postcodes in the Collins Green/Burtonwood area. These areas would be serviced from Newton instead of Warrington.

Agreed ~ the Clerk to write to the local MP strongly objecting to the method and means of communication from the Royal Mail. The Parish Council strongly objects to areas within Warrington being addressed as Newton.

 Signed as a true record ……………………………Cllr T Cross - Chairperson
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